
OAKLAM I'NIVERSITY

ADMINISTMTIVE GROUP MEBTING

December 6, L965

Present: Messrs. At,kinson, G. Brovm, Cammack, Crowder, Dutton, Eklund, Gibson,
Hetenyi, Hough, Matthews, 0'Dowd, SLoutenburg, Swanson, Varner

Chancellor Varner reported that the Board of Trustees at its November meeting
approved the financing for Dormitory /46 and granted informal approval for an
8O-foot median strip for the boulevard co be constructed on Squirrel- Road in
the future.

The Chancellor discussed 8i11 685 and the request for a supplemental appro-
priation to cover the deficiencles in the L965-66 budget. Ile indicated he is
not particularly optimistic of either being approved.

The Chancellor reported on Ehe visit he,, Dr. l-{arding,, aud. Mr, Pagd made to the
National Institute of HealLh. Construction money i.s being sought for biology
research space in the new Engineering Building. Oakland University was en-
eouraged to file an applicetion for fundsr but a decision will not be made
until earLy nexE year.

It was announced that Oakland University has received an, NDEA grant for a

French Language Institute next surmer. Dr. Iodi-ce will manage thls Program.

The Chancellor related the high points of Dr. Gerald Fruend's visit to Oaklsnd
University. It vrould appear that Oakland may recei.ve a $20,000 grant from
the Rockefeller Foundation to support programs in the liberal arts and related
areas.

The next Board of Trustees meeting is schedul.ed for December 16, 1965.

I"1r. Atkinson announced that all students wil.1 be photographed at l^Iinter regis-
tration for the nevr student identification card.

Mr. Brown announced that 0akland Universityrs competiLive scholarship exam
will be held on December 11. At this time there are approximately 400 students
who have applied to participate in this examination.

Mr. Dutton aslced Lhe deans and directors present to urge their faculties to
turn in their book requests to the University Book Center at the earliest
posslble moment.

Mr. Dutton reported briefly on the progress of the Speakers Committee and the
progress of a statement for undergraduate assistantships in research and teach-
ing. ChancelLor Varner indicated that the assistantship probably would have
to be approvecl by the Board of Trustees.

Mr. Dutton announced that a tuberculin skin test program will be instituted
during the winter semester. More information will be available later.

Mr. Eklund announced that the Local chapter of the United Nations AssociaLion
would like to use the Intramural Bull-ding for iLs April 30, 1966 meeting.
The association ls asking Arthur Goldberg to be the main speaker.
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Mr. OtDovrd announced that the graduate record examination was being given today
and tomorrow.

Mr. Hough reported that l,tr. Henry Alting, who is working with the Oakland
County Poverty Programris now housed on campus.

l{eeting adjourned.
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